#### SMALLEY PARISH COUNCIL

## Minutes of meeting held on Monday 18<sup>th</sup> January 2016 At 7.30pm in the Church Hall, Smalley

#### 01/16 Present

Cllrs S Bower (Chairman), J Walker MBE, (Vice-Chairman), G Rogers, T Pride, E Feenan, W Judson, M Miller, B Leivers

#### 02/16 Public Participation

None

#### 03/16 Police Report

PCSO Courtney Chetwyn gave a crime report for December 2015

- Motorbike nuisance incident
- Anti-social behaviour letters were sent out to 7 teenagers involved in nuisance behaviour in the Kerry Drive/Richardson Drive area.
- Damage to vehicle

Two new officers are now working in the Heanor Beat Team Simon Gilding and Emma Marshall.

Between Christmas and New Year two fences were vandalised by youths on Heanor Road, the culprits have been caught and ASB letters have been sent out.

PSCO Chetwyn reported that there had been no complaints about Stainsby Meadow car park.

Clerk read out email received from Ashley Knott – Traffic Management Officer regarding the parking concerns on Adale Road/Heanor Road junction.

# 04/16 Apologies

Cllr Paget and Cllr Goddard

#### 05/16 Declaration of Members Interests

**RESOLVED**: Members agreed to take any Declarations of Members Interests as they occur in the meeting.

#### 06/16 Minutes of Meeting held on 21st December 2015

**RESOLVED**: The minutes were agreed as a correct record and duly signed by the Chairman

PSCO Chetwyn sent an email regarding the parked van on the lay by just passed Holly Mount Farm which is parked for advertising purposes, the van is legally parked and the police cannot make the owner remove it.

Clerk to write to the School Governors regarding the cost of hiring the school for a community meeting.

#### 07/16 Cllr K Buttery and Cllr A Stevenson

Cllr Walker thanked Cllr Buttery for arranging for the white lines to be reinstated at the Rose and Crown junction.

The fence towards the Rose & Crown will be repaired once the appropriate concrete posts can be sourced.

Cllr Stevenson reported that all the grit bins had been filled, and has 5 grit bins available Cllr Bowers to ask if the bins could be placed in the following locations

- Hall Farm Close
- St Johns Road
- The Grange
- Entrance to Bell Lane
- Main Road, near to the trough

## 08/16 Planning Applications

AVA/2015/1224 21 Kedleston Drive, Smalley No objections

*AVA/2016/0010 – 42a Cloves Hill, Smalley* No objections

AVA/2015/1260 West Meadow Farm, 123 Main Road Proposed annexe – for elderly resident No objections

## 09/16 Report of the Parish Clerk

#### a) Monthly Playground Inspections

Cllr Rogers has inspected the Dobholes Lane Recreation Ground and Stainsby Meadow play area.

#### b) Annual Playground Inspection Report

Cllr Rogers reported that all the items highlighted in the report have been addressed.

# c) SPC part in facilitating a public meeting to explore the setting up of a community committee.

1200 A5 copies of flyers to be produced by Moorley's, Councillors will distribute around the village which will advertise the community meeting.

#### d) Burial ground new charges

**RESOLVED:** Members agreed the new burial charges for 2016.

## e) Christmas lights

**RESOLVED:** Members agreed to purchase additional Christmas lights for the tree and 6 electricity connections and decorations which attach to lamp posts.

## f) Budget 2016/17

**RESOLVED:** The budget for 2016/2017 was approved by members, and the precept has been set at £40,000.

## g) Dog fouling signs – locations required

Clerk to request dog fouling signs to be put up in the new housing developments, Adale Road, Marina Road and at the top of Pit Lane.

#### 10/16 Finance

**RESOLVED:** Members approved the following payments

## Payments for January 2016

Shelter Maintenance Clerk/Groundsman/Expenses HMRC NT Services ICO renewal	£131.22 £891.38 £259.97 £249.96 £35.00
Leisurelites removing Christmas Lights Amber Valley Inspection of	£378.00
Playgrounds Direct Debit	£90.00
Severn Trent E-on	£55.41 £13.31
Income	
Gillotts	£595.00

## 11/16 Items for Information

Amber Valley

Street Naming and numbering application

RESOLVED: Members agreed the names suggested in the application.

G Long – quotation for remedial works in the tavern plantation Cllr Rogers to inspect Tavern Plantation with Mr A James, this to go on the agenda next month.

**RESOLVED:** Members agreed that Cllr Walker should close the Neighbourhood Watch account as this has not been used since 2009.

# 12/16 Information for the Internet

The Smalley Footpath booklet is to be put onto the website

The flyer advertising the community meeting will be put on the website

Details of telephone numbers on the Church Magazine is to be corrected.

Clerk to write to Littles School Bus to request that the driver of the bus refrain from Driving on the grass verge on St John's Road and Wilmot Drive as this has caused damage to the grass verge, making it difficult to mow the grass and causing an unsightly appearance.

The meeting closed at 9.10 pm